

Mr. Anil Shah Chair, Canada India Foundation c/o anil@ni-met.com City of Mississauga Community Services 300 City Centre Drive MISSISSAUGA ON L5C 3C1 mississauga.ca

June 15, 2020

Dear Mr. Shah:

I would like to thank you on behalf of the over 700 women and men of Mississauga Fire and Emergency Services for the donation of hot meals for each of our staff. The Canada India Foundations generosity is greatly appreciated. Reports back from staff were that the meals prepared by Tamarind Bistro were delicious and enjoyed by all.

Through our discussions and your recent announcement the donation of over 11,000 meals to the needy, front-line workers and first responders is something you and your organization can be very proud of. We are very fortunate in Mississauga to service such a diverse community, but with much unity that allows us to all come together and enjoy each other's cultures and friendships. This is what community is and this is what makes Mississauga that special place.

Congratulations for the work your organization provides to Mississauga and the GTA promoting cultural relationships, promoting the Indian community and giving back to the city that embraces your culture.

Thank you again and keep up the great work.

Sincerely,

Tim Beckett Fire Chief